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	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the creation of a central housing referral system to track clients of the HIV and AIDS Services Administration.

	Sponsors:
Council Members Quinn, Gioia, DeBlasio, The Speaker (Council Member Miller), Clarke, Fidler, Foster, Gerson, James, Liu, López, Palma, Reed, Sears, Stewart, Weprin, Koppell, Jackson, Moskowitz, Gennaro, Brewer and The Public Advocate (Ms. Gotbaum)



	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would mandate the Commissioner of the City’s Human Resources Administration (HRA) to establish and maintain a centralized housing referral and placement system for HRA clients with HIV/AIDS. Within one year of enactment of this bill HASA would be required to establish a centralized housing and referral system with a mechanism to track emergency and non-emergency housing referrals and placements; the conditions at emergency facilities where HASA clients reside; the vacancies at non-emergency housing facilities, and match eligible applicants to the appropriate housing vacancies. The centralized system would also track the outcome of referrals and the length of stay at emergency housing facilities. The tracking system should also include a mechanism to determine each client’s housing and related needs, a mechanism to match housing vacancies with eligible applicants, and track length of stay and housing conditions.



	Effective Date:  This legislation would take effect ninety days after its enactment.


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2007



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY06

FY Succeeding

Effective FY07

Full Fiscal

Impact FY07

Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

$0

$160,000

$160,000

Net

$0

$160,000

$160,000



	Impact on Revenues:  None.



	Impact on Expenditures: It is estimated that a centralized housing referral and placement system would be achieved by integrating existing information systems at the various HASA field offices through a web-based system. It is estimated that there would be a one-time expense of approximately $2 million and ongoing annual expenses of approximately $30,000 for the host server. These costs are considered to be capital-eligible therefore the City’s expense would represent a debt service cost of approximately eight percent of $2 million, or $160,000, in Fiscal 2007.



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable



	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division 

                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:     Peter Bruno, Assistant Director

                                               Luisa Sánchez,  Financial Analyst



	FIS History:

           Previously considered by the Committee as February 18, 2005

                                               To be considered by the Committee on April 14, 2005.

	Date Submitted to Council:  January 19, 2005.         
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